
Welcome back to school 
It has been brilliant to see all our children and families again after the summer break. The children have 
settled back into work and routines so quickly and I am delighted with such an excellent start to the new 
school year. Our Reception teachers, Mrs Sarah Hawker and Miss Jade Stephenson, have been busy 
getting to know our new children through a series of home visits before our new intake starts school 
next week. I am sorry to announce that the term has started without two of our very popular and well-
known members of staff, Mrs Solly and Miss Hill. Unfortunately, Mrs Solly’s husband is not well and Miss 
Hill was taken ill while on holiday. I am sure you will join me in sending them both our warmest wishes, 
hoping that they can be back with us as soon as possible. In the meantime, if you do need to come to our 
office, you will meet Mrs Donna Fenton or Mrs Tracy Small, who have kindly offered to provide 
temporary cover. 

Holiday Jobs 
We have been very busy throughout the holidays in order to enhance our site. We are pleased that the 
school’s original 1989 boilers have finally been replaced with a modern, efficient heating system. This 
should guarantee a cosy learning environment for our children in the cooler months ahead and ensure 
savings on our heating and hot water costs too. We have also improved our fire evacuation routes with a 
new tarmac path on the Faulkner Close aspect of the school and re-laid a large amount of our paving to 
ensure a level, safer access to our building for children, parents, staff and visitors. It’s good to see our 
play equipment back in use too. Many thanks to Tony, Granddad of Joseph Harbon in Year 1, for his 
advice, help and engineering expertise in making this happen. 

I am meeting with our MP Margot James in a week’s time to discuss the cuts to education funding and 
find out about the latest developments on the Longlands site. I shall share this information with you in a 
subsequent newsletter. 

Time to Learn 
We have two key priorities for your children. Firstly to make certain that your children are safe and 
happy in our school and secondly to ensure that each child achieves academic success by making 
excellent progress in their learning. We are very keen for you to be involved in your child’s learning and 
value the important contribution to learning that you make at home. Please make sure that you read 
with your child every single day. Even our most able readers in Year 6 will benefit from this as you will be 
able to check whether they actually understand what they are reading and can get them to define the 
meaning of difficult or unusual words. 

Parents’ Evenings 
Our Autumn Term Parents’ Evenings will be on Monday 22 October from 6.00-8.00 pm and Tuesday 23 
October from 4.00-6.00 pm. Arrangements for appointments will follow closer to the time but please 
keep these dates free. If you have any questions or would like to know more about your child’s 
education in our school, you don’t have to wait for Parents’ Evening. Just come in and see your child’s 
class teacher or myself. The door is always open. 

We look forward to a very happy and successful year at Greenfield. 

Peter Bravo 
Headteacher 

Email: info@greenfield.dudley.sch.uk       Website: www.greenfield.dudley.sch.uk 

 

mailto:info@greenfield.dudley.gov.uk
http://www.greenfield.dudley.gov.uk/


Friends of Greenfield School  

We hope you all had a great summer and like us, 
are raring to go for the new school year. 

This would be the perfect time to get involved 
with FroG – we’re open to all, parents, 

grandparents, guardians and neighbours. 

We’d love to have some new faces on board to 
help with the organisation and running of more 
fun events for the children and to raise essential 

funds needed to help our school.  

Last year, FroG raised a phenomenal £10,800 - 
let’s come together to make this the best year 

yet! 

Dates for your Diary 

 Wednesday 26 September, 7.30 pm 
AGM & FroG Monthly Meeting 

(School Staffroom) 

We appreciate how busy people’s lives are but 
could you spare an hour to come along and hear 

how you could get involved with FroG? 

This is an exciting time, with the opportunity to 
apply for one of the following committee roles: 

~ Chair 

~ Vice Chair 

~ Treasurer 

Feel free to contact Helen Gaskin, if you would 
like further information on FroG or the available 

committee positions. 

0790 373 2538 / h.gaskin@folkesholdings.com 

Thank you for your support. 
The FroG Team 

Free School Meals & 

Pupil Premium Grant 

As a school, we are able to claim a £1,320 
grant from the Government each year, called 
the Pupil Premium, for children registered for 
Free School Meals whose parents or carers 

receive any of the benefits below: 

~ Income Support 

~ Income-based Jobseekers Allowance 

~ Income-related Employment and Support 
Allowance 

~ Support under Part VI of the Immigration 
and Asylum Act 1999 

~ The guaranteed element of State Pension 
Credit 

~ Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also 
entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an 

annual gross income of no more than 
£16,190) 

~ Working Tax Credit Run-on - paid for 4 
weeks after you stop qualifying for Working 

Tax Credit 

~ Universal Credit with an annual net earned 
income of no more than £7,400 

The Pupil Premium funding is used to help 
raise achievement levels for eligible children 
as well as subsidising trips and residentials.  

Registering your child doesn’t mean they have 
to take the school meal if you don’t want them 
to - they can bring a packed lunch instead, but 
it will guarantee extra funding for your child’s 

education via the Pupil Premium grant. 

 Please note that if your child is in Reception, 
Year 1 or Year 2, you will automatically be 
entitled to free meals under the 'Universal 

Infant Free School Meals' criteria. However if 
you do meet the criteria listed above then you 
will need to submit an on-line claim in order 

for your child to start receiving the Pupil 
Premium funding. 

You are now able to apply for Free School 
Meals via a simple online form.  

For more information and to apply for Free 
School Meals online, visit 

http://www.dudley.gov.uk/resident/your-
council/council-tax-and-benefits/benefits/free-

school-meals/ T 
here will be no homework sent out 

with the children for this weekend. 

Letters Sent Home This Week 

All: Pupil Information Update Pack 

Mars: Swimming Lessons 

All: Additional ParentMail Consent (for second 
parents / carers) 

All: Club Letters 

Year 6: Permission to Walk To and From School 
Alone 

http://www.dudley.gov.uk/resident/your-council/council-tax-and-benefits/benefits/free-school-meals/
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Maya Mabrouk 

William Barron  

Amelia Rogers 

Myah Thompson 

Zebbie OõBrien 

Tumble Tots 

From 8 September 2018, Tumble Tots classes 
will run on Saturday morningôs at Greenfield 
Primary School. Tumble Tots is a leading 
physical play programme for children, with 
classes structured to develop children's 

positive personality traits including confidence 
and self-esteem.  

To celebrate the launch, they are offering a 
special discount code for parents of 

Greenfield. Just enter code VGC903 for a 10% 
discount on term fees. The full timetable of 
classes and booking is available on their 
website at www.tumbletots.com/Stourbridge 

Pupil Information Update Pack 

You will have received a Pupil Information 
Update Pack for each of your children that 

will contain important documents for you to 
check, sign and return to school. 

The pack will contain: 

Student Update Form (purple paper) 
Please check that the information we have 

for your child and emergency contact details 
are correct and make any necessary 

amendments. 

ParentMail GDPR Consent 
We need to obtain consent to share your 

details with ParentMail and also your 
permission to receive certain 

communications. We need one form per 
registered member on ParentMail. As the 

form only had space for one parent’s details, 
a second copy will be sent out for the second 
parent to complete. Parents who do not sign 

and return a form will be removed from 
ParentMail and will cease to receive any 

communications through ParentMail.  

Photographic Consent 
Please sign next to each line that you are 

giving consent to. 

Use of the Internet 
Year 3 only. 

All forms should be returned to school by 
Friday 28 September. Thank you to 

everyone who has already returned their 
forms. 

U9 Football Club 

Wyre Forest Phoenix F.C. are looking for U9 

players (anyone in Year 4) to join a new 

football team. They are based in 

Wolverley, playing matches on Saturday 

mornings, and training 6pm-7pm on 

Mondays. If interested you can contact 

the club directly via their Facebook page 

or Matt Giles (Freddie and Lizzie's Dad) on 

07960 513506 for more details. 

Old Swinford Hospital  
Open Events  

Saturday 15 September 2018, 9:00 - 
11:00am 

(Headmasterôs presentation at 10:00 & 10:45) 

Thursday 18 October 2018, 5:30-7:00pm 
óCome on Boardô ï Experience what itôs like to 

be a boarder 

The open events are very informal and no 
appointment is necessary. Admission at Year 
7 is for boys and can either be for termly 
boarding, weekly boarding or flexi-boarding 
places. A limited number of day places are 

also available. 

 Full details of their admission procedure can 
be found on ww.oshsch.com/admissions 

If you would like to know more about this 
process, please contact Mrs Michelle Stanley 

on 01384 817325 or email 
admissions@oshsch.com. 

http://www.tumbletots.com/Stourbridge
ww.oshsch.com/admissions


Term Dates 2018-2019 

2018 AUTUMN TERM 

03 September 2018  INSET ï School closed to children 

04 September 2018  Start of Autumn Term for the children 

28 September 2018  INSET ï School closed to children 

HALF TERM 29 October ï 2 November 2018 

21 December 2018  End of Autumn Term 

2019 SPRING TERM 

07 January 2019  INSET ï School closed to children 

08 January 2019  Start of the Spring Term for the   
      children 

HALF TERM 18 ï 22 February 2019 

25 February 2019  INSET ï School closed to children 

12 April 2019   End of Spring Term 

2019 SUMMER TERM 

29 April 2019   Start of Summer Term 

06 May 2019   May Day Bank Holiday ï School  
      closed 

HALF TERM 27 ï 31 May 2019 

19 July 2019   End of Summer Term for children 

22 July 2019   INSET ï School closed to children 


